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May 9, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to enclose a proposed ordinance which, if adopted, will amend the King County Code KCC 3.12.180 to clarify the transmittal dates for the County’s successor Equal Employment Opportunity/Affirmative Action Plan (Plan).

In July 2007, the King County Council adopted the Executive’s first five-year Plan (2008-2012).  Previously, the County created a new Plan every two years.  The policy change from a biennial Plan to a five-year Plan was meant to spend less time creating a new Plan, and more time making progress towards reaching the County’s affirmative action goals.
Like the biennial Plan, the five-year Plan contains information related to County workforce statistics and compares labor force availability for women and persons of color against the County’s actual labor force.  The five-year Plan identified job groups within agencies where the actual number of women and persons of color employed were less than projected by labor force availability.  Where the number of women and persons of color in our workforce was less than the availability of women and persons of color in the greater labor force, a placement goal equal to the labor force availability rate was established.  During the five-year Plan, a yearly Progress Report is transmitted to Council which measures the County’s efforts in achieving these placement goals.
The Executive will submit a Progress Report on June 1, 2013, that covers the year-end data from 2012; and the final year of the 2008-2012 Plan.  The Executive will submit the next five-year Plan on June 1, 2014, which will incorporate the 2010 Census Data.  Staff from the Council, Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, and the Executive Branch worked together to draft this recommended ordinance.  This ordinance clarifies submission of the new five-year Plan, and updates the list of protected classes for which discrimination is prohibited.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  The ordinance supports the King County Strategic Plan and the principles of equity and social justice by attracting and recruiting a talented and diverse workforce.

If you have any questions, please contact Tina Canul, Employment Services Manager, Human Resources Division, at 206-205-3440.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff 

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive’s Office (KCEO)
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, KCEO
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)

Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
Tina Canul, Employment Services Manager, HRD, DES
Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, HRD, DES

